
SOUTHERN PLANNING COMMITTEE  – 30TH JULY 2025 
 
UPDATE TO AGENDA 
 
APPLICATION NO. 
 
25/2024/PIP  
 
LOCATION 
 
Land off Bridge Street, Wybunbury 
 
UPDATE PREPARED 
 
Officer comment 
 
The housing land supply position for this application is updated as follows. 
 
The Cheshire East Local Plan Strategy was adopted on the 27th July 2017 
and forms part of the statutory development plan. The plan sets out the 
overall strategy for the pattern, scale and quality of development, and makes 
sufficient provision for housing (36,000 new dwellings over the plan period, 
equating to 1,800 dwellings per annum) in order to meet the objectively 
assessed needs of the area.  
 
As the plan is more than five years old, deliverable housing land supply is 
measured using the local housing need figure (plus 5% buffer), which is 
currently 2,603 dwellings per year rather than the LPS figure of 1,800 
dwellings per year.  
 
The National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF) identifies the circumstances 
in which relevant development plan policies should be considered out-of-date. 
These include: 
 
- Where a local planning authority cannot demonstrate a five year supply of 
deliverable housing sites (with appropriate buffer) or: 
- Where the Housing Delivery Test Measurement indicates that the delivery of 
housing was substantially below (less than 75% of) the housing required over 
the previous three years. 
 
In accordance with the NPPF, the council produces an annual update of 
housing delivery and housing land supply. The council’s most recent Housing 
Monitoring Update (base date 31 March 2024) was published in April 2025. 
The published report identifies a deliverable five-year housing land supply of 
10,011 dwellings which equates to a 3.8-year supply measured against the 
five year local housing need figure of 13,015 dwellings. 
 
The 2023 Housing Delivery Test Result was published by the Department for 
Levelling Up, Housing & Communities on the 12 December 2024 and this 
confirms a Housing Delivery Test Result of 262%. Housing delivery over the 



past three years (7,392 dwellings) has exceeded the number of homes 
required (2,820). The publication of the HDT result affirms that the appropriate 
buffer to be applied to the calculation of housing land supply in Cheshire East 
is 5%.  
 
In the context of five-year housing land supply, relevant policies concerning 
the supply of housing should be considered out-of-date and consequently the 
‘tilted balance’ at paragraph 11 of the NPPF is engaged. 
 
Recommendation 
 
No change to the recommendation. 
 
 


